HiC/S-BOR-AWEBB-2009.02
RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON MONday, 11 MAY 2009
AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2009.1.1         PRESENT

Messrs J McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair), M Mostert (Salisbury House Warden), 

E Stalmans (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), K Ramano (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), 
J Land (Salisbury House Senior Student), B Smith (Winchester House Sub-Warden), 
S Nomoyi (Winchester House Senior Student), R Wilsenach (Winchester House 
Sub-Warden), Prof S Daya (Hall Fellow), Mesdames T Mqopi (Truro House Sub-Warden), A Warring (Truro House Warden), T Trafford (Truro House Senior Student), N Pretorius (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), C Dobeson (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), K Khanyile (Canterbury House Senior Student) , T Letsoalo (Canterbury Annexe Sub-Warden), V Didishe (Canterbury Annex House Sub-Warden), Zama Mkhize (Canterbury Annexe House Senior Student), Sma Ngcamu (Canterbury Annexe House Warden), R Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Prof S Radloff (Hall Fellow).
Absent: Mr S Lusinga (Hall SRC Representative)
Secretariat: Ms T van Wyk (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary).

2009.1.2 APOLOGIES

Mesdames A Green (Truro House Sub-Warden) and Pumla Jali (Hall Senior Studen)t
2009.1.3         OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

1. Food Representative Meeting
2. Sub-Warden Salary 2010
3. New Residences

2009.1.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The committee confirmed the minutes of the previous meeting dated 3 March 2009.
2009.1.5          MATTERS ARISING
5.1  Report back from Hall Senior Student
Ms Ngcamu reported back on Ms Jali’s behalf:
It is felt that the students within our Hall are not supporting the Hall Ball. Tickets sold to date:
Canterbury Annexe – 10; Canterbury – 11; Salisbury – 22; Truro – 3 and Winchester – 3. Tallied up this equals a ticket sale of 49 out of a possible 202 of the Allan Webb Hall Students. Compared to this time last year, a 100 tickets had been sold. Another 55 tickets need to be sold in order to break even. A proposal was made to:

· Cancel or postpone the Hall Ball 

· Hold a Cocktail Party instead
Mr McNeill requested that the House Senior Students from each residence go physically to each student within their hall to confirm numbers and these in turn should be taken to Ms Jali.

It was agreed upon that should the numbers confirmed not be sufficient, that the Hall Ball would be cancelled.

Mr McNeill requested that the committee support and encourage attendance at the Hall Ball to their fellow students.

5.2
 Powder Bomb Fun Day
Ms Ngcamu reported back on Ms Jali’s behalf:

R400.00 was made in ticket sales on the day. Stalls were also done at the Founders Challenge.

Mr McNeill mentioned that the event made a loss of R 400.00 and that Ms Jali takes complete responsibility. It was felt by all that she did not deserve this as it was no fault of hers. It was agreed that the Hall accepts the loss and would absorb it.

5.3
Report Back from Hall Representative student of Board of Residence

Ms Khanyile mentioned that they had not met yet. Mr McNeill reminded everyone that The “Get Home Safely” project is still in operation and that there has been positive feedback. He encourages students to save the “Get Home Safely” number (084 869 9679) on their mobile phones. There are still concerns regarding food namely:

Porridge – This is still not served at breakfasts

Eggs – requests to have various styles of eggs (scrambled, poached, boiled and fried) re-introduced.
Mr McNeill will follow this up with Mr Schmidenberg. 
2009.1.6         DATES FOR RESIDENCE IMBIZO
The Residence Review will take place Saturday, 23 May and Sunday, 24 May. Our reviews have been typed up and include a general condensed viewpoint. Mr McNeill will e-mail the review to the committee in the next week.

2009.1.7 SUN CITY PRE-SCHOOL
Ms Seymour mentioned that the Lotto money was used to purchase a computer and two printers (one laser and one colour) for the Sun City Pre-School. The Jungle Gym has been built at the school. An appeal was made to the committee to encourage fellow students to donate towards the funding of pre-schoolers.
Ms Buchner noted that Sister Edwina is in Palliative care at Settlers Hospital. Sister Edwina started the Sun City Pre-School with a soup kitchen and so it grew into the school it is today. It was noted that Ms van Wyk would organize to send flowers from the Hall to Sister Edwina.

2009.1.8         EXAMS AND CUT-OFF FOR SOCIAL FUNCTIONS
Mr McNeill reminded the Committee that two weeks prior to swot week that no social functions may be held.
2009.1.9   DISCUSS NEWSPAPER MONEY
Referring to the minutes of our previous meeting, item 2009.1.15:
· Divided into five (5) ways and added to the House Grants (pro rata amounts)

· Hall purchase.

Mr McNeill suggested that should a decision be made to use the money that would have been spent on newspapers on speakers for the Hall.
A vote was taken and the money will be divided into five (5) ways and added to the House Grants (pro rata amounts). This money needs to be used for items of a capital nature and not for parties. There is no guarantee that the houses would get newspaper grants in 2010.
2009.1.10 EXAM SNACKS
Mr McNeill mentioned that there would be snacks during the week of swot week and the period of the exams. The House Wardens are aware of the costs involved.
2009.1.11 SRC REPRESENTATIVE REPORT BACK
Mr Lusinga was absent from the meeting.
2009.1.12 FIRE INSPECTION/DRILL FORMS
There will be a fire drill once a term and equipment should be checked and fire inspection forms completed.
2009.1.13 FOOD REPRESENTATIVE MEETING
Ms Warring mentioned that the Food Rep Meeting was held on Monday, 11 May and also that the next two Food Rep meetings will be held on 10 August and 17 October at 13h30 in the Dining Hall.
· Feedback from the meeting held:

· Complaints that the trays are not handed back on time

· The concentration of the juice varies

· Condiments are disappearing as well as cutlery

· The Public Holidays the staff in our Dining Hall volunteered to work. Mr Schmidenberg was disappointed for not being thanked formally and unappreciative behaviour of the students. 
It was noted for Ms Jali to write a formal thank you letter to Mr Schmidenberg and staff for making it possible to eat in our own Dining Hall on the Public Holidays passed.

2009.1.14 SUB-WARDEN SALARY 2010
Mr McNeill mentioned that there will be a substantial increase in Sub-Warden salaries in 2010. There will not be a distinction in gender like in the past but there would be an additional duty allowance which includes picking up on duties on the hall Warden’s behalf.
2009.1.15 NEW RESIDENCES
Mr McNeill mentioned that the University is in the process of building new residences with a budget of R 40 000 000.00 (Forty Million Rand). Assessments have been done on the capacity of the Dining Halls. Various plots have been considered: 
· To build on Salisbury House L-Wing

· Truro House

· Property above Winchester swimming pool

The following will be looked at first namely:

· New residence on the hill

· Winchester

· Livingstone

This meeting ended at 20h15 on Monday, 11 May 2009.
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